
Please do the right thing, Don't pass 10% expansion. 1 acre will exponentially increase 

production and tax revenues in the county. If the goal is to get more money and give Farmers a 

hug while supporting the economy, and set Mendo County up for an awesome future look no 

further than one acre. 10% makes no sense because there's no cap, it will create less jobs than the 

force multiplier of many legacy farms being in business, craft is the only cannabis that will sell. 

The board of supervisors don't understand what 50 years of hard work has built, craft cannabis 

cannot be co-opted and ruined by unfettered expansion. I get it you haven't grown cannabis, 

small matters. 10% will dilute our brand and all our hardwork. Don't let Nelson or Henry's 

convince you otherwise. They haven't built the Mendocino Cannabis Brand. Please don't believe 

the lie that we have to be the same as Santa Barbara and Salinas and Yolo County. Nobody is 

buying our cannabis because they grow too much and overlook quality. That's the same reason 

hemp growers can't sell their product and are starting to grow in greenhouses and indoor which is 

a joke. Please get woke and help save us. 

 

Sincerely, 

The Artman Family 

 


